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   The Uniting Church in Australia

Synod of Queensland

Synod Ecumenical Relationships Committee

Report of Meeting March, 2010
WELCOME & OPENING The Moderator, Revd Bruce Johnson, welcomed all to the meeting and led us in prayers.
PRESENT: Bruce Johnson, Anne Hulbert, Jock Dunbar, John Agnew, Dorothy Demack, 
David Won Kim, Heather Griffin, Bob Harriman, Garth Read, Ray Richmond, Don 
Whebell.
APOLOGIES: Neill Ballment and Paul Walton
WELCOME: The Moderator welcomed Ms Margaret Naylon and Sr Lorraine Victorsen 
to the meeting as he had to the SIRC Meeting. Margaret and Lorraine were welcomed 
to stay for and participate in the first part of the SERC Meeting.
WELCOME: The Moderator welcomed Ms Margaret Naylon and Sr Lorraine Victorsen 
to the meeting as he had to the SIRC Meeting. Margaret and Lorraine were welcomed 
to stay for and participate in the first part of the SERC Meeting.

CONVERSATION WITH MARGARET NAYLON AND LORRAINE VICTORSEN:


Comments:

· Some homework is needed on understanding the Orthodox Churches – starts have been made with the Catholic Commission, the Anglican Committee and SERC meeting with the Greek Orthodox Church at South Brisbane and the Coptic Orthodox people at Calamvale. A further event was hosted by QCT.

· As the Pentecostal churches are active in many areas, the question about ecumenical involvement arises. Some steps have been taken. James Haire’s presentation at the Lord Mayor’s Prayer Breakfast was a significant step. Advice from Juan Usma Gomez (keynote speaker at the Catholic Commissions’ National Conference last October): “Don’t invite Pentecostals to ‘Dialogue’, but to ‘Encounters’!”

A suggestion was made that Pastor Wayne Alcorn could be a useful contact in 
the Pentecostal churches. [Do had made contact with him a couple of years 
ago].

· The issues with the Pentecostal – and Baptist and Churches of Christ churches – is their unwillingness to respond to invitations in the past.

· Question: “How does the RC Commission encourage local ecumenism?” The response was in terms of the Commission acting as encourager and information-sharer. 
· The importance of dialogue between us is that we don’t end up with things as they were 50-60 years ago with that negative stuff that went on between Catholics and Protestants.
· We have to see that culture and religion are interconnected.
· There is a need to change the way we ‘do’ ecumenism: offer its benefits.
· Moving beyond literalism to the experience of faith is our witness – “not the literalism of our religion but the faith that leaves all in the hands of God”.
· We put our efforts out there as our response to the Gospel and not be overly concerned about how it will all turn out. That’s God’s side of it all.
BUSINESS: 

1 ‘SUCCESSION PLANNING’:

For the future – there is a need for us to give attention to planning for the future, 
in 
terms of the Secretaryship of the SERC and SIRC. We need to find one or two 
people who are in the age-group that is younger than mine, and who have a 
commitment to the ecumenical imperative of the Gospel as it is expressed in the 
Basis 
of Union.


It was agreed that the Secretary contact the people mentioned in the discussion to 


ascertain possibilities for a new Secretary for either or both Committees. 
2     NEW MEMBER: Revd David Won Kim was present at the meeting. As the Synod By-laws for the SERC and SIRC require that the Committees be re-elected at every Synod, we agreed that David be a co-opted member in the interim.


It was agreed that the members of SERC who wish to be re-nominated advise the 
Secretary, and provide brief profiles for the Ballot Forms.
3. QCT CONSTITUTION: The responses by members and the Synod Legal Reference Committee have been forwarded to the General Secretary of Queensland Churches Together.
4. QCT FAITH AND UNITY COMMISSION: The Mandate and Terms of Reference for the Commission are being re-visited. A paper by the QCT General Secretary, Ms Glenine Hamlyn, has been prepared for the QCT AGM in May. It is available to SERC members who would like to see it.
5. QCT – UCA DELEGATES: QCT has asked for a list of the current delegates. They have been asked to advise if they wish to continue.
6. NOMINATIONS to Roman Catholic – Uniting Church Dialogue: Ms Colleen Geyer was approached and accepted nomination, following our discussion at the February Meeting. The CUWG has agreed to the nominations:

Revd Bruce Johnson [Co-Chair]


Ms Colleen Geyer


Revd Brian Gilbert


Revd Peter Lockhart


Mr Alan Demack


Revd Dr Geoff Thompson


Revd Wendi Sargeant


Revd Don Whebell [Co-Secretary]

The Roman Catholic members are:

Bishop Michael Putney [Co-Chair]


Revd Dr Tom Elich


Revd Neil Muir


Bishop Brian Finnigan



Mrs Elizabeth Harrington


Ms Natalie Lindner L’Huillier


Revd Anthony Mellor


Revd Dr David Pascoe [Co-Secretary]

The Dialogue had its first meeting of this phase on Friday 26th March 2010.
7. VISIT BY REVD DR SANDY YULE: Sandy suggests that he visit Queensland on 3-6 August. This will coincide with our SERC and SIRC Meetings. Some suggestions for his time with us:

· A Gathering of the Committees of the ecumenical bodies of the other churches;

· A meeting with Bruce;

· Glenine Hamlyn and QCT;

· Significant ecumenical activity: The Downs? 
· Stanley River? Cleveland?

· If Sandy wants to include inter-faith matters – a meeting with Mohamad Abdalla?


Others?


We agreed that we investigate the possibility of having the Gathering with the Anglican 

Committee and the Catholic Commission at Wesley House. Anne to ask about this for us. 


She has done this and booked Wesley House for a Gathering on 5th August – the evening 

of our SERC and SIRC meetings, which will be with Sandy.



Anne has arranged for catering at $25.60 a head. There is a cleaning fee of $80.00. Synod 

should look after this.



As the Toowoomba Catholic Diocese is part of their Commission, they have been invited. 

Margaret Naylon has attended to the correspondence re this.



The other matters re Sandy’s itinerary are being canvassed. A visit to Toowoomba 


Churches Together on 3rd August is being investigated by Revd Brian Sparksman.
The following items on the SERC Agenda were held over from the February Meeting until this Meeting:
· CONVERSATION ON EPISKOPE: 


Our last discussion on this was at the June 2008 Meeting. ‘Episkope’ was the 
theme of the 2008 Christian Unity Working Group Conference. The Draft 


Minutes were circulated to SERC members after the Conference. A complete 

Report of the discussion will be circulated as soon as it arrives.


Members may have noted in the Minutes of the CUWG’s May meeting [p1 re ‘Trilateral 

Responses Draft 6, that a 7th Draft is being written by Robert Gribben]


I collated the papers that I have and sent them to SERC members after the Meeting.



This item will remain on our Agenda until we receive and discuss the Draft from the 


Christian Unity Working Group.

· THE ECUMENICAL QUESTION: 


At the October Meeting, we agreed that an Extended Meeting of the SERC be 
planned each year, when Presbytery Ministers and other leaders are together for 
meetings at the UC Centre. It was felt that the great values of the meeting are in its 
opportunities for sharing the stories of ecumenical activity at various levels and the 
raising questions to explore further.


The key question for the next meeting would be; ‘What do we want to do?’ 



Members are asked to bring suggestions to the next meeting.

· QUEENSLAND CHURCHES TOGETHER:
· Invitation to Glenine Hamlyn, General Secretary of QCT to a meeting later this year.
· The QCT Constitution is under review. Comments made by SERC Members to the Draft were forwarded to the Secretary of Synod and to the QCT General Secretary. The Draft was approved in principle by the Council of Synod.
· WEBSITE: 
New items added to it are:

· Reports Page: the Report of the December 2009 meeting of the SERC;
· Feature Article Page: Paper by the Moderator presented to the February Ecumenical Leaders’ Retreat in Toowoomba;
· Documents Page: The Assembly paper Called to be a Community of Difference, with Bob Harriman’s adaptations;
· Sermons Page: Sermon preached by the Moderator at the February Ecumenical Leaders’ Retreat in Toowoomba

EINews [Ecumenical and Inter-religious News]: The first edition for 2010 is being compiled. 
· GENERAL BUSINESS:
a) Ecumenical Tertiary Chaplaincy Committee [ETCC]: 

Heather Griffin  reported to the December 2009 Meeting  that the ETCC works 
well as an ecumenical operation. The Catholics are happy to continue the 
financial oversight responsibility.

Revd Peter Hobson has accepted an invitation to replace Heather as 
Chairperson of the Committee.
b)   Asian Ecumenical Course: Revd David Won Kim was accepted for a place in the Asian Ecumenical Course, held in Kolkata, India 18-31 October 2009.The cost for travel and all other fees was met by the Christian Conference of Asia. Alcorn Fellowship Travel Fund has met the travel cost. 

David came to the February SERC Meeting to talk about his experiences 
at the 
Course. His presentation was on disk, and created quite some interest.

In order to follow up some of the matters raised:

· David undertook to email his presentation to Rev Don Whebell, who will then circulate it to SERC members

· it was agreed that the UC will need to consider how David’s insights may be shared.  One avenue could be at meetings of the Presbyteries.

· re the proposal for a Liturgy Conference to be held in Australia for the benefit of local Asian congregations: there is a need for an initial conversation about this.  It was suggested that Rev Rob Bos might have knowledge that could be helpful in this regard.

c)    Bob Harriman papers: 

Following the meetings of the October SERC and SIRC, Bob did some work on 
the Assembly paper, Called to be Community of Difference. He did some 
adaptations that would form a good basis for discussion of Ecumenical and 
Inter-faith relationships. These were subsequently circulated to SERC/SRC 
members and are on the SERC and SIRC websites
DATES FOR MEETINGS 

Meetings of the SERC and SIRC commence at noon with a BYO lunch and conclude at about 3.00pm. 
2010:

June 3
August 5

October 7

December 2
Grace and peace
Don Whebell

Secretary
12 April 2010
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